
HB 3407 A Engrossed Page 1 of 1 May 3, 2007

2007 Regular Legislative Session
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Prepared by the Oregon Legislative Fiscal Office

MEASURE NUMBER: HB 3407 STATUS: B Engrossed
SUBJECT: Modifies exemption from disclosure as public record for personal information of public
safety officers.
GOVERNMENT UNIT AFFECTED: Department of Justice
PREPARED BY: Tim Walker
REVIEWED BY: Doug Wilson
DATE: June 4, 2007

2007-2009 2009-2011
EXPENDITURES:
See Comments

EFFECTIVE DATE: January 1, 2008

GOVERNOR’S BUDGET: This bill is not anticipated by the Governor’s recommended budget.

LOCAL GOVERNMENT MANDATE: This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or
shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution.

COMMENTS: This bill exempts from disclosure, under certain circumstances, upon request of the
individual, personal information such as name, home address and telephone number that may be
contained in voter registration records or real property assessment or taxation records. Individuals
covered by this bill include, district attorneys, deputy district attorneys, assistant attorney generals and
public safety officers.

The fiscal impact of this bill is indeterminate. The Department of Justice reports this bill will not have a
fiscal impact on the Department. However, counties report a fiscal impact from $0 to $150,000. This
fiscal impact may depend on the age of the system, the extent of the programming changes that need to
be made, the population of the county and the availability of internal resources. Legislative Fiscal Office
received responses from 11 counties indicating a fiscal impact. It is safe to assume that the other 25
counties would have similar fiscal impacts. An accurate estimate of the fiscal impact is not possible
without more extensive conversations with county clerks and tax assessors.


